

Newsletter

July & August 2019

Prayers Needed!

This has been a difficult year for sister Elaine Jackson, the widow of Marvin Jackson and secretary of the ministry. She has had hip and back surgery this year and is now undergoing chemo and radiation for cancer that was recently discovered. Please join us in prayer for her recovery.



Ministry Update

Greetings from Disaster Relief!

July was a very busy month for us. I returned to Florida in time to be one of the speakers at the Florida State Meeting. It was such a blessing to be able to share the work with the churches here in my home state, and to bring the message as well. At the end of July I was once again the director of camp Landmark. It was a great time of fellowship & refreshing to the spirit as we saw 20 young people come to know the Lord as savior! At the end of July we put a new metal roof on the parsonage at Forest Avenue Baptist Church in Apopka, Florida.

August in Florida is always a miserable month, and this year has been no different. It has rained nearly every day, and some days twice! The construction on a storage building for disaster relief is well underway. This will provide much needed flexibility because currently we are forced to use trailers for storage. The last week of August maintenance and and upkeep on chainsaws and generators as we prepared for a hurricane. Keeping everything running is half the work!

As always we thank you for your prayers and financial support and the ones that selflessly volunteer.

Paul Stansell, National Director







SPONSORING CHURCH:
Westwood Missionary Baptist Church
3210 Avenue G NW
Winter Haven, FL 33880
863-294-2219

joy@westwoodmbc.org www.westwoodmbc.org Secretary: Elaine Jackson Pastor: Walt Lanier

